LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
INCORPORATING LLAWHADEN, ROBESTON WATHEN, GELLI & BETHESDA

PERSONS PRESENT

MRS. I. JAMES – CHAIRMAN

MR.   D. WILLCOX  – VICE CHAIRMAN

MR.  T. SIMONS

MR.  M. LOGAN
MRS. B. RHODES

MRS. S. PHILLIPS

MRS. M.BRADLEY – CLERK
The meeting commenced at 8.20.p.m. and was opened by Mrs. I. James, who welcomed all to the meeting and thanked Members for their attendance.
Propose that the MINUTES of the last meeting be signed and approved as a true record by all present.

Proposed:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mrs. I. James.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

None received to date. 
CORRESPONDENCE

COMMUNITY HEALTH NETWORK

A meeting was held on 20 September 2016 at 2.p.m. at New Hedges Village Hall.  Joe Teape, Deputy Chief Executive of Hywel Dda Health Board, was present to receive and answer questions.   
PEMBROKESHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL

The precept of £2,250 was paid into the Current Account on 19 August 2016.
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CORRESPONDENCE

UPDATE REGARDING WATERY LANE &  THE PATH FROM  ST. AIDAIN’S CHURCH TO LLAWHADEN CASTLE
An e-mail has been received from Mr. R. Lewis regarding these issues.

Footpath SP20/11 from St. Aidain’s Church to Llawhaden Castle has been inspected, it needs clearance work and some hedge cutting work has been passed to the contractors.

Footpath SP20/18 – Watery Lane is as it says, but suitable for horses and walkers with wellington boots.   The adjoining footpath SP20/17 is an alternative better route for walkers to use than Watery Lane.

Mr. D. Willcox stated that he would contact Mr. R. Evans (Highways Department), regarding this issue.

IRON MAN

This took place on 18 September 2016, travellers needed to be aware of road closures.  The A477 & A40 were not affected by this event.
TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE

There was temporary road closure of C3158 road near Llawhaden, from its junction with the access to property known as Swn Y Nant, west to its junction with access to property known as Ty Newydd.

The alternative route was the B4313 Redstone Cross to Bethesda, unclassified U6100 Bethesda – Tal-y-bont and Class 111 (C3158), Tal-y-Bont to Pontshan Road.

This closure took place on 05 September 2016 and was effective for three weeks, in order to allow work on the culvert reconstruction in the vicinity of Green Corner. 
Mr. M. Logan stated that a good job had been done on this reconstruction and 
he suggested that a letter of appreciation should be sent to the Highways Department. 
Proposed:-  Mr. M. Logan.

Seconded:-  Mr. D. Willcox.
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CORRESPONDENCE

HYWELL DDA HEALTH BOARD

Meetings regarding future planning for local health services were held on:-

12 September 2016 at  2.00.p.m. at  Pembroke Town Hall.

21 September 2016 at 6.30.p.m. at Ysgol Griffith Jones, St. Clears.

PEMBROKESHIRE HOUSING

During last year they have installed 110 new kitchens, 30 new bathrooms, 111 new central heating boilers, 227 new doors, 134 new windows to properties. Also, 314 new properties have been redecorated.

West Wales Care & Repair
This provides a range of services to older/disabled private sector householders to enable them to continue to remain in their own home in comfort, safety and security.

Pembrokeshire Housing

Provide a range of affordable houses for rent for older persons, families, single persons as well as specialised support needs.
Mill Bay Homes

This Company provide market sector homes for a range of purchasers e.g. first time buyers, and retirement purchasers.
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CORRESPONDENCE

NEWSLETTER

An invoice has been received for the sum of £105, it was suggested that this should be paid.

Proposed:-  Mrs. I.  James.

Seconded:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

DARKLANDS
Rachel Greene, Pembrokeshire County Council, is dealing with this case and the latest update is that an enforcement order has been served on the person residing on this land. The County Council have to follow a procedure in dealing with these cases and nothing else can be done until the enforcement order expires.

It was suggested that Mrs. M. Bradley should contact Rachel Greene to enquire if there has been any movement regarding this matter.

TRAINING SESSIONS REGARDING PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Mrs. M. Bradley has contacted Vanessa Walker, secretary of P.A.L.C. regarding an enquiry into the possibility of training and information on planning aspects, which would be of a great assistance when discussing planning applications.

Mrs. Walker has replied that there were no training sessions available regarding this matter, however, Mr. G. Allingham, (Chairman of P.A.L.C.) is very knowledgeable regarding this aspect and is willing to attend before any meeting in order to give advice and answer any questions.
It was proposed that 03 November or 08 December 2016 should be given as possible dates for his attendance. It was also agreed that any transport cost would be met.
Proposed:-  Mr. T. Simons.

Seconded:-  Mr. M. Logan.
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COBBLED PATH OPPOSITE BIG HOUSE IN LLAWHADEN

Mrs. M. Bradley contacted Mr. E. Llewellyn, Pembrokeshire County Council, regarding this cobbled path, as it is overgrown with weeds and looks unsightly.

Mr. E. Llewellyn stated that the landowner is responsible for the upkeep of this pathway.

CONSERVATION AREA

Mrs. I. James suggested that an enquiry should be made with Pembrokeshire County Council to ask if any area in Llawhaden is a Conservation Area.

Proposed:-  Mrs. I. James.

Seconded:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.

OVERHANGING TREES

Mrs. M. Bradley reported to Pembrokeshire County Council that overhanging trees on the road from Whiteleys to the Church in Llawhaden were causing problems to traffic, especially agriculture machinery.
The trees have now been trimmed.

GRANT THORNTON – AUDIT COMPANY

The Annual Audit has been completed and the Audit Company is satisfied that everything is in order. As this is a new Audit Company, a request has been made  that  in future quarterly reviews are made of the budget. The fee for this Audit is £230 + VAT, an invoice has not yet been received.
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ASBRI PLANNING

Asbri Planning Ltd. Has been commissioned by Bluestone National Park Resort Ltd in respect of the proposed development on land at Blackpool Mill, Canaston Bridge, Pembrokeshire.
This Company has invited comments regarding this development.  After much discussion, the Members made the following comments to be presented to this Company:-
   1.  It is a good idea that Blackpool Mill is to be restored and the heritage       

         of the area is preserved.

2. There are concerns regarding the development of the steam railway, due 
to the area being a flood plain.

3. There is an historical footpath in this area – The Landsker Trail.
4. There is concern regarding access to the public to pathways leading from Blackpool Mill to the Slebech Estate and from Blackpool Mill to the Landsker Trail.

5. SSI and Conservation area, careful consideration needs to be given in the development of this land.

6. Much concern over the increase in traffic, the existing road is not wide enough to accommodate the anticipated increase in traffic.

7. It is suggested that visitors travel to Bluestone and then are transported to Blackpool Mill to avoid traffic problems.

8. The development is much used by local residents and any development should be carried out in keeping with the local ambience.

9. This area is a place of peace and tranquillity, therefore wildlife and 
     habitat have to be considered.
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CORRESPONDENCE

CODE OF CONDUCT

Claire Jones, Monitoring Officer, has sent a letter outlining the fact that acceptance of the Code of Conduct will be published in a local paper. She is also willing to co-ordinate efforts in this respect by arranging one composite notice for the 76 Town and Community Councils and to liaise with the Ombudsman on behalf of all Councils. The cost of this will not be more than £30.
The Members accept the Code of Conduct and agree for Claire to publish this and liaise with the Ombudsman on behalf of Llawhaden Community Council.

Proposed:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

Seconded:-  Mrs. I. James.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

None received to date.

FINANCE

Current Account:-                                                                             £5,405.98

Reserve Account:-                                                                             £1,432.57

MAP OF FOUR VILLAGES SHOWING PARISH BOUNDARY

It was suggested that a map of the area outlining the four villages and the parish boundary should be purchased and displayed on the wall in the YFC Hall.

Proposed:-  Mr.  D. Willcox.

Seconded:_  Mr. M. Logan.
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REVIEW OF BUDGET

Hire of Hall for meetings                                                                          £  400

Clerk’s Wages                                                                                            £1600

Insurance                                                                                                    £  200

Newslettter                                                                                                  £ 500
P.A.L.C.                                                                                                      £   60

Christmas Event                                                                                         £1250

Village enhancement                                                                                  £1000

Donation to YFC Hall                                                                                £   100

I.T.                                                                                                               £   600

Health & Safety                                                                                           £1000

Audit                                                                                                             £280

This review was agreed by all Members, the next review will be January 2017.

Proposed:-  Mrs. S. Phillips.

Seconded:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

SIGNS AT ROCKY LANE

There appears to have been some misunderstanding regarding the signs at Rocky Lane. It was agreed they are to remain as they are.

Proposed:-  Mrs. I. James.

Seconded:-  Mr.  T. Simons.
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NEWSLETTER

The next newsletter will be presented by 29 October 2016, when the invitations to the Christmas Dinner/Children’s Party will be included.

Any local businesses are welcome to contribute to this Newsletter.

SIGNS FOR HIGHLIGHTING ACTIVITIES

Mr. D. Willcox raised this subject, suggesting that it would be a good idea if signs could be displayed in prominent areas to highlight forthcoming events and activities. As yet suitable areas are to be discussed.
RESURFACING OF ROADS IN THE VILLAGES

Mr. D. Willcox commented that he had spoken to Mr. R. Evans, Highways Department, and the following roads are scheduled for re surfacing:-

· Road by Bethesda Chapel.

· Gelli – Llawhaden road.

A date has not been given for the commencement of this work.

DEFIBRILLATOR

Mrs. M. Bradley has made enquiries to the cost of this equipment, which has been quoted as £850 + VAT.  It was suggested that further information was required regarding training in the use of this piece of equipment.

Proposed:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mr. T. Simons. 

The meeting concluded at 10.25.p.m.

